
February 11, 2020 
 
Re: HB 2601 

 
Dear Education Committee Members, 

 
I am concerned as a Mother and a Registered Nurse.  I support parents being able to choose 
medical procedures for themselves and their children especially when there is risk involved.  We 
live in a free country and I ask that you protect our religious and medical exemptions as well as 
add a philosophical exemption.  I choose to not vaccinate myself or daughter with certain 
vaccines due to aborted fetal cells being used as well as toxic chemicals.  We SHOULD have 
that choice for our body.  I am also concerned because there have never been double-blind, 
placebo controlled studies done on vaccines.  Meaning they have never been tested against a 
placebo (which is gold standard for all medications).  Vaccine manufacturers are exempt from 
any damages.  All of this has driven our country to have the sickest children in history and I 
advocate for people being able to vaccinate with what they want, when they want and those of us 
that choose some, not all, or none at all should be protected under our constitutional rights.  I 
urge you to protect Kansans against the KDHE being able to add more immunizations to the 
schedule as they recently did last year.  Please protect our freedoms and our health.  We are 
counting on you.  Thank you.   
 
Bree 
Olathe, KS  
 


